
The UK leaving the EU is no divorce
and we certainly do not have to pay
alimony

One of the more absurd analogies that pass for debate in the EU is that the
EU and the UK need a divorce settlement. For a body which loves Treaties and
lawyers it is bizarre. The Treaty makes no provision to require a departing
state to pay an extra one off payment, nor does it seek or have any power
over former states to carry on paying contributions. There is no need for
lengthy negotiations on this obvious point. The answer to the request for a
large one off financial contribution is No.

To make this a more interesting and longer article, I will however extend the
divorce metaphor that so many like. Were this a divorce, it is between two
high earning partners. The domineering husband, the EU, earns six times as
much as his UK wife. He lives in a large suburban family home in Berlin, with
a smart modern flat in Brussels. His wife has a country cottage in Wiltshire
where she has retreated to as whenever they meet she just gets shouted at and
told what to do. He has a large Mercedes. She drives a modern Mini.

Fortunately there are no children from the marriage. She is generously
offering a clean break settlement to the husband to speed things up and to
get on with her life, free of his endless demands for cash and obedience.
It’s none of her business that he has run up huge bills with his Greek
affairs, as she did not agree to any of those and made clear her wish to keep
out of it all at the time.

As the husband wishes to undertake the divorce in a foreign court and she
intends to live under UK law it is difficult to see how the husband thinks he
can carry on with his demands once his foreign jurisdiction no longer
applies.

Shandong loans 50B yuan in battling
poverty

East China’s Shandong Province provided over 50 billion yuan (7.3 billion
U.S. dollars) of loans for poverty reduction in 2016, benefiting 300,000
impoverished people, authorities said Tuesday.

Banks were organized to offer over 30 specific credit products after the
province carried out a field survey on 1.8 million poverty-stricken
households and 21,000 businesses aimed at poverty alleviation, according to a
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statement issued by the Jinan branch of the People’s Bank of China.

Among the loans, over 1 billion yuan was poured into poverty-alleviation
industrial sectors, such as tourism, e-commerce and the photovoltaic
industry.

Companies in poor areas were also encouraged to issue medium-term notes,
corporate bonds and short-term bonds, securing total financing of 52.3
billion yuan.

An information system was also developed last year to evaluate the effect of
these financial measures on poverty reduction.

Reported killing of more than 100
people by soldiers in DR Congo could
constitute excessive use of force – UN
rights arm

14 February 2017 – At least 101 people are reported to have been killed by
soldiers in clashes between military forces and members of the Kamuina Nsapu
militia in central Democratic Republic of the Congo over the last five days,
the United Nations human rights wing has said.

Some 39 individuals among those killed in the violence between 9-13 February
were women, caught in the shooting, when Armed Forces of the Democratic
Republic of the Congo (FARDC) soldiers opened fire indiscriminately with
machine guns when they saw militia fighters, Liz Throssell, a spokesperson
for the Office of the UN High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR), told the
media at the bi-weekly news briefing at the UN Office at Geneva (UNOG),
citing information received from several sources.

The militia members where reportedly armed mainly with machetes and spears.

&#8220We are deeply concerned at the reported high number of deaths, which if
confirmed would suggest excessive and disproportionate use of force by the
soldiers,&#8221 said Ms. Throssell, noting that the UN Joint Human Rights
Office is seeking to verify the exact number of victims.

Calling on call on the FARDC soldiers to abide by standards under national
law and international human rights law in their responses and urged the
military commanders to reinforce this message with their troops, she added:

&#8220In particular to exercise restraint and to use force only when
necessary and proportionate to the threat, to minimize damage and injury and
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to respect and preserve human lives.&#8221

According to OHCHR, this latest violence &#8211 said to have occurred in and
around the town of Tshimbulu in DR Congo’s Kasai Central Province &#8211
follows &#8220atrocities&#8221 committed by both sides it has documented
since August last year, when a customary chief (after whom the Kamuina Nsapu
militia is named) was killed by the armed forces.

Calling on the authorities for a full and independent investigation into the
latest violence, the UN human rights office offered its support to
investigations into others allegations of serious human rights violations and
abuses committed in the context of the ongoing conflict in Kasai Central
Province by the FARDC and the militia.

&#8220Given the ongoing violence, we also reiterate our call for increased
efforts to find durable solutions to conflicts with customary chiefs in Kasai
Central Province,&#8221 said Ms. Throssell.

Nine countries join UN-supported
network to halve maternal, newborn
deaths in clinics

14 February 2017 – A health network is being created, with support of United
Nations agencies, in nine countries &#8211 Bangladesh, Cote d’Ivoire,
Ethiopia, Ghana, India, Malawi, Nigeria, Tanzania and Uganda &#8211 whose
Governments have pledged to halve maternal and newborn deaths in health
facilities by 2022.

The new Network for Improving Quality of Care for Maternal, Newborn and Child
Health, will help countries to improve the quality of care mothers and babies
receive in their health facilities and respect the patients’ rights,
according to a press release.

&#8220Every mother and infant deserves to receive the highest quality of care
when they access health facilities in their communities,&#8221 said Dr.
Anthony Costello, director of the Department of Maternal, Newborn, Child and
Adolescent Health at the UN World Health Organization (WHO).

With support from the WHO, UN Children’s Fund (UNICEF) and partners, the
Quality of Care Network will use a web-based system to build a community of
health practitioners, which will develop a strategy to improve quality of
care, brainstorm ideas and collect information and experiences.

The Network will also use the UN agency’s eight new Standards for improving
quality of maternal and newborn care in health facilitiesto improve the
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provision and quality of health care. These include, for example, having
competent and motivated health professionals, maintaining access to clean
water and equipment, and ensuring the privacy and confidentiality of
patients.

&#8220Births in health facilities have increased in the past decade,&#8221
said Dr. Costello. &#8220Attention is now shifting from access to care to
improving the quality of care so that countries can achieve the Sustainable
Development Goals targets to end preventable maternal, newborn and child
deaths by 2030.&#8221

Each year, some 303,000 women around the world die during pregnancy and
childbirth, and some 2.7 million babies die during the first month.

Beijing issues yellow alert for smog

Beijing issued a yellow alert for heavy air pollution Tuesday as a new round
of smog hit the city, authorities said.

The alert indicates an air quality index of over 200, or over 150 micrograms
of PM 2.5 per cubic meter of air for two consecutive days, was issued at 10
a.m., according to a statement by the city’s air pollution emergency response
office.

Air quality will improve around noon Thursday, according to the statement.

Outdoor construction will be limited, while more road cleaning will be
conducted.

Beijing has a four-tier color alert system for pollution, with red the
highest, followed by orange, yellow and blue.

Smog is also predicted in large parts of northern China on Tuesday and
Wednesday.
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